
UPCOMING EVENTS 
May 29—Extension Office 
closed for Memorial Day. 

June 1—Entertaining Little 
Ones Homemaker Lesson at 
10 AM at the Extension Office. This 
lesson will identify fun activities for 
children, create a 5 day activity 
routine, and explore digital 
resources for rainy days. If you 
can’t come to the Extension Office 
on June 1; you can join in via Zoom 
on May 30 at 10 AM. Contact the 
Extension Office for the Zoom link. 
Handouts for this lesson are 
included with this newsletter for 
mailbox members. 

June 8—Block of the Month 
Quilting Group meeting at 9 
AM at the Extension Office.  

June 9—Travel Group trip to 
Bernheim Arboretum & 
Forest. Contact JoNell Mallay 
for full details.  

June 9—Game Night at 5:30 
PM at the Extension Office. You 
don’t have to be a Homemaker to 
participate. Bring a friend and join 
in the fun! June’s game is 
Bunco!  

June 15—Material Girls Club 
meeting at 5:30 PM at the 
Extension Office. 

June 15—Club leaders should 
make sure their club end of 
year reports and Passport 

booklets are turned in! 

June 18—Father’s Day 

June 19—Extension Office 
closed for Juneteenth.  

June 25—Art in the Garden at 
the Hopkins County Extension 
Office from 4 to 7 PM.  

June 27—Homemaker 
Program Chairs are invited to 
brunch at JoNell Mallay’s home. 
Contact her for full details.  

June 30—2022-2023 
Homemaker Year Ends 

July 4—Extension Office 
closed for Independence Day. 

July 7—Garden Group 
informational meeting with John 
Winn at 9 AM at Paradise Park. 
Open to anyone who loves caring 
for plants. Tips on caring for your 
plants/keeping them thriving will 
be shared. Contact JoNell Mallay 
for full details.  

July 8—Special Christmas in 
July Jingle Mingle from  9:30 
AM to 3:30 PM at the Extension 
Office. $25 registration fee 
required to sign up.  

July 11—Drop off your entries 
for the Exhibit Hall at the 
fairgrounds anytime between the 
hours of 4 PM to 7 PM. 

July 12—Drop off your entries 
for the Exhibit Hall at the 

fairgrounds anytime between the 
hours of 8 AM to 10 AM. 
Homemakers who are 
volunteering to help with entry 
check-in should arrive at the 
Exhibit Hall at 7:45 AM.  

July 19—Fad Dieting Class led 
by Laura Buchanan at 10 AM at the 
Extension Office.  

August 3—Bean Supper 
Planning Meeting at 10 AM at 
the Extension Office.  

August 8—Identity Theft Class 
led by Nancy Sandlin at 6 PM at the 
Extension Office.  

 
 

Thought for the Day 
 

“Dads are most ordinary men 
turned by love into heroes, 

adventurers, storytellers, and 
singers of song.” 

-Pam Brown 

JUNE 2023 

 
 

 
The Travel Group is planning 
to visit Badgett Playhouse in 

Grand Rivers, KY for a 
Summer show & lunch near 

the lake. More details to come!  



Should I be using green powders? 
Green powders have become increasingly popular, but what 
are they and should you use them? Green powders are a mix 
of dried and powdered ingredients that may include 
vegetable and fruit powders, added vitamins and minerals, 
probiotics, digestive enzymes, or herbal supplements. 
Typically, manufacturers of green powders recommend you 
mix the product into a full glass of water and take it on an 
empty stomach. 

Various green powder brands claim that their product has 
multiple servings of fruits or vegetables, decreases bloating, 
and improves digestion. However, there is limited research 
on green powders. Researchers have not studied them in a 
large enough population to make broad claims. 

It is important to consider that green powders are considered 
a supplement. The Food and Drug Administration (FDA) 
does not regulate them. This means the quality of the 
product does not need to meet certain standards. Without 
regulations from the FDA, it is uncertain how much of each 
ingredient you are getting in the green powders and the 
purity of the product. When buying any kind of supplement, 
look for ones that are third-party tested for more legitimacy. 

While green powders may be a trendy way to add vitamins 
and minerals to our diet, they are not an adequate 
replacement for eating whole fruits and vegetables. They also 
come at a much higher cost than buying conventional 
produce. Because the fruits and vegetables in green powders 
are dried and processed, they are missing important 
components like fiber and certain vitamins and minerals. 
Also, when we eat fruits and vegetables, they help us feel full 
for longer and promote an overall nutritious diet. 

Recipe Corner 
Try this recipe submitted by Laura Buchanan. 
 
Chile Rellenos Recipe 
Ingredients: 
1 large can evaporated milk 
4 eggs 
4 Tbsps. Flour 
1/2 lb. Monterey Jack cheese, grated 
1/2 lb. Sharp Cheddar cheese, grated 
2 (4 oz.) cans whole green chilies  
1 (8 oz.) can tomato sauce (optional) 

 
 
 
 

Directions:  
Beat evaporated milk, eggs, and flour. 
Alternate chilies and cheese. Pour batter over 
this mixture and add tomato sauce. Bake at 
350 degrees F for 30 minutes.  

July Jingle Mingle 
 

It’s going to be a fun Christmas 
in July Craft Day!  

Saturday, July 8, 2023 
9:30 AM—3:30 PM 
Muhlenberg County                

Extension Office 
 

 
Choices of crafts include: 
First Session: W ooden Block Presents 
or Cookie Cutter Ornament 
 
Second Session: Snow m an Hat or  
Gingerbread Man Craft  
 
Everyone will make a Sock Snowman & 
learn to make Reindeer Bait!  
 
There will be two guest speakers telling of 
Christmas in their countries.  
 
This event is limited to 50 attendees (25 per 
class). Registration fee of $25 is required in 
order to sign up. You m ust pay at the 
time of sign up. You may drop off your cash or 
check (made payable to Muhlenberg County 
Homemakers) at the Extension Office or use 
Cheddar Up to register online (coming soon, 
visit the Muhlenberg County Homemakers 
Facebook page for Cheddar Up payment 
information.) Lunch will be provided (from 
Subway.)  



Plan Ahead for Canning Season 
Now is the time to start preparing for canning season. 
It is always a good idea to purchase your supplies 
early so you are not running around hunting for 
supplies at the last minute. You can buy canning 
supplies at many grocery stores, home goods and farm 
supply stores, hardware stores, big box retailers, and 
online. 

Begin by taking an inventory of your supplies.  See 
what you have on hand and what you need to buy 
before heading to the store. Inspect gaskets on 
pressure canners and make sure your racks are in 
good condition. Now is the perfect time to take your 
dial gauge canner to the Extension Office and have 
agents check it for accuracy. Gauges should be 
checked once a year, and this service is free.  Don’t 

forget to check your jars too. You can reuse canning 
jars year after year as long as they are not chipped, 
cracked, or have nicks along the sealing edge. You can 
also use ring bands over and over if they are not 
rusted.  

When purchasing new jars, buy mason-type jars 
specifically made for canning. Other  types of jars 
such as storage jars or craft jars are not suitable for 
canning and may break under the high temperatures 
of processing. You will also need lids and rings to seal 
the jars. Experts recommend two-piece lids (flat lid 
and ring band). If you cannot find two-piece lids, you 
can buy one-piece lids for use in a boiling water bath 
canner. Do not use one-piece lids in a pressure 
canner. 
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270-821-3650 



A Note from the Homemaker Council President 

   

 Contact Us 
Scenes from the State KEHA Meeting 

Darrell Simpson 
County Extension Agent 
Agriculture & Natural Resources 
Education 
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Don’t forget to contact 
the Extension Office to 
sign up for upcoming 

events! 

Muhlenberg County Homemakers brought home several awards from the 
Kentucky Extension Homemakers Association (KEHA) State Meeting in May!  

2nd Place - County with the Largest Overall Donation for Ovarian 
Cancer Research 

2nd Place - Largest Donation per Member for Ovarian Cancer 
Research 

Recognition for County Donating over $1,000 to Ovarian Cancer 
Research 

3rd Place - 2023 Cultural Arts Passport Contest: 302 Places Visited  

Homemakers awarded Landon Groves with a $500 
scholarship at Annual Day on May 15 and several 
Homemakers were recognized for their service through-
out the years! Congratulations to Joyce Jessup on 50 
years of membership! 

To ALL Homemakers: 
I wanted to thank everyone who came and helped for Annual Day.  Everything from the first planning 
meeting, set up, putting on and cleaning up for this event!  You may not understand how much your help and 
kind words mean until you get to lead an event.  You ALL, each and every one, truly mean so much to 
me.  Many hands make light work!   
 
God Bless & Thanks Again!   
Tammy Dozer 














